
Reorganizational Meeting 
Eureka Town Board 
March 15, 1982 

 
The meeting was called to order at 7:30 PM by Chairman Smith.  New members were 
sworn in. 
 

Bills were presented and ordered paid.   
 
New members for the planning commission were proposed, Gene Tousignant, Wayne 
Doyle, Doc Pettis, and Oren Storlie.  

 
Meeting dates were set for the first Monday of the month for planning commission and 
the second Monday of the month for the town board. 
 

Gary Smith was elected for the third term as chairman of the board. 
 
Mr. Turpening then had a letter to the board showing his parcel of 40 Acres divided into 
four lots.  He also said the rezoning of Eureka into one dwelling per 40 acres would be 

challenged. 
 
As we would have to have a public hearing on changing the existing ordinance calling for 
a division of five acres be changed to 40 acres.   

 
Also brought up was the matter of notifying property owners of adjacent property.  After 
discussion it was decided property owners within a radius of one mile be notified.   
Topp made a motion for 40 instead of 5, seconded by Kadlec, passed. 

 
Lot size one dwelling on 40 acre be set at one acre. 
 
No action taken on building inspector. 

 
Cheryl brought up perk test inspection no action taken. 
 
Board members 

Gary Smith, Chairman. 
Henry Larson, Lee Topp, Ray Kadlec and Cheryl Schindeldecker.  
Wayne Shaff treasurer,  
Hilman Leine Clerk 

 


